

March 18, 2020

Greetings LTM family:

As most of you know yesterday Governor Evers issued a mandate limiting group meetings to 9 or fewer people due to the coronavirus pandemic. This of course makes it impossible for us to meet together in person for worship and Bible study as we normally do. Yet the mandate God has called us to has not changed. We are still to worship God, fellowship with one another, and share the gospel. After much prayer and discussion, the Leadership team and I have developed a plan to fulfill our divine mandate through creative avenues. During this season we will meet together and do ministry in the following ways:

Sunday worship @ 10:45am via Facebook Live

Wednesday prayer @ 6:00am (call in # 1-712-775-7031) code:175250778#

Wednesday Bible study @ 12:00pm (up to 8 people) @ 4337 N 61st St. (Sister Dolly's home)

Thursday evening Bible study and prayer @ 6:30pm via Zoom (ID: 553 541 322 Password: 473467)

We also plan to reach out via phone and text to encourage and pray with each other during this season. If you do not have an updated ministry directory, please let Pastor Marla know and we will get you one.

If you need specific prayer or assistance, please contact the ministry office at (414)463-3733 and we will follow up with you.

During this time the church office will be open **Tuesday-Thursday from 10:00a-2:00p**

As you can imagine not being together can have a tremendous impact on the financial stability of the church. We need your support financially now more than ever. You can continue giving by: dropping by the church office during hours of operation or give online via our website: ltmmke.com.

In this season, I am reminded of Acts 8:4, "Therefore, those who had been scattered went about preaching the word." Let us be the church and go about preaching the word everywhere we go.

Respectfully,

Darryl E. Seay

Darryl E. Seay, Senior Pastor Liberty and Truth Ministries